Tree Advisory Board Meeting Minutes
October 2nd, 2019 at 4:30 p.m. – 405 NW 39th AVE

The meeting began at 4:45 p.m. with Jason Smith appointed interim chair. Members present were Jason Smith, EJ Bolduc, and Marc Frank. Also in attendance were Brian Watkins (City Arborist), Liliana Kolluri (Urban Forestry Inspector), Emily Nieves (Program Assistant), Chelsea Proia (City Horticulturist), and Meg Niederhofer. Marc motioned to approve the minutes of the meeting of September 11th; EJ seconded; unanimous.
Public Comment
Jason spoke briefly regarding the International Society of Arboriculture’s position on F.S. 163.045. He stated that every ISA training session will include a brief introduction to ethics, in an effort to emphasize ethics in the curriculum. Jason emphasized that these efforts are a direct result of the statute, which he says the ISA was not consulted about despite numerous attempts to reach legislators regarding the bill prior to its becoming law. He mentioned that there are preliminary talks about state licensure requirements for arborists. EJ asked what violations have occurred so far relevant to the law; Jason answered that mostly they have been related to large construction projects. Jason stressed the law may erode the public’s trust in the arborist profession, especially if arborists begin to take advantage of the law. EJ commented that Florida seems to be in a “deregulation climate.” Meg Niederhofer asked whether arborists are subject to a Code of Ethics; Jason said there are. Meg also asked whether there have been discussions about what local governments can do at the ISA. Jason stated that there is a possibility of requiring arborists to report what they are cutting to have some idea of the impact of the law. Jason also added that the state might eventually experience fatigue in challenging individual applications of the law. Marc stressed that there needs to be more information supplied to arborists so they know how to interact with the law. Joe commented that perhaps arborists could be invited to learn more about the law. EJ also posed the question that some arborists may ask, “How can you say I’m being unethical if I’m following the law?” Jason emphasized professional standards in response. Marc added that the law creates tension between professional qualifications.
New Business
The Urban Forestry Workshop is scheduled for December 4th at Ironwood Golf Course. City staff presented the preliminary program to the Tree Advisory Board for their input and approval prior to its presentation to the City Beautification Board, which is responsible for hosting the event. EJ confirmed that he, Russell Adams, and Erick Smith will all be able to speak at the event. Jason and Marc offered to be alternates if their schedules permit. Jason confirmed his availability to represent the ISA perspective for the HB1159 panel. Joe shared with the board the presentation he plans to give at the Urban Forestry Workshop.
GRU Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]Joe shared with the group a documented entitled “Minimum Sustainability Standards for Forest Produced Biomass.” The board provided some feedback on the principles that had been developed by the group that wrote the standards. Marc suggested that the Division of Agriculture is actually the regulatory agency for item no. 6 and that they prefer the term “noxious” not “nonnative.” Meg commented that the standards were great and that it would calm concerns from years past by incentivizing people to do the right thing. Jason commented that in South Florida it is a huge problem how woody materials are sent to landfill.
Public Works Update
Brian shared with the board his ideas for a Citizen Foresters Group which has been approved by Phil Mann, Public Works Director, and which he is working with Michael Andreu on. Marc suggested that Brian reach out to Taylor Clem who will be a great resource; as master gardeners would likely be interested in obtaining volunteer hours that way. Brian also provided a summary of the Dallas tree giveaway called “Branch Out Dallas” and its success rate, which he helped put together, and would like to bring to Gainesville. Marc said the giveaway would be a good way to address species diversity. Joe offered his advice based on GRU’s past tree giveaways.

The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.					
__________________________________
Chair
